
Resolution No 7  Extend the State of Michigan Property Tax Exemption 

to Certain Surviving Spouses 

Whereas:  Current state statute does not provide property tax exemption for the surviving spouse 

of a service member who died in the line duty during their military service, therefore 

Be it Resolved:  That the Department of Michigan Veterans of Foreign Wars supports state 

legislation that would extend eligibility to State of Michigan property tax exemption to the 

surviving spouse of a US military service member who died while serving on active duty when 

the cause of death is determined by the US Department of Veterans Affairs to have been in the 

line duty. 

 

Submitted by State Commander Ray Lopez  

Endorsed by the Michigan Veterans Commanders Group 


